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We are all children of God.
We want a chance to do our best.
We include everyone in our school 

community.

At Bourne Abbey C of E Primary 
Academy we have a vision of a 

community in which each person is 
offered the opportunity to fulfil our/

their full potential, understand 
ourselves/themselves and be 

valued as individuals as we are ALL 
made in God’s image and are ALL 

children of God.

The Collective Worship Council 
summarised our vision into three 
key points:

In September we held class elections to elect our Collective Worship 
Council for this academic year, we would like to introduce our amazing 
Collective Worship Council: 
Year 6: Alfie Lancaster,  Kaleb Ellis and Summer Sargent. 
Year 5: Brandon Bull, Charlie Thompson and Lainey Clarke. 
Year 4: Izzy Jones, Imogen Thorpe and Aeon Turner. 
Year 3: Matthew Martin, Leah Mullarkey and Umer Sajid. 
Year 2: Gracie-Kate Tucker, Elodie Palmer and Ollie Hampton. 
Year 1: Nancy Blackbourn, Caleb Oladejo and Madison Durrands. 
Reception: Livia Crawford, Eva Heppell and Elliemae Ingram.

Madison said she wanted to join the CWC (Collective Worship Council) 
this year because she would like to know more about collective 
worship and to help others. 

Brandon said he wanted to be a Collective Worship Councillor this year 
because he thought he would enjoy teaching the children and adults 
about the stories of the Bible that we can all take lessons from. As 
well as teaching people about the stories, Brandon is looking forward 
to sharing the Christian Values and how to live our lives as Jesus 
inspired others. 

Nancy explained she wanted to be a Collective Worship Councillor to 
help people remember how to be kind to each other.



In term 1 our Christian Value was Creation and our focus 
Bible story was the story of Creation (Genesis 1: 1-31) 

and we revisited Reverence and Respect with the story of 
Jesus in the Temple (Matthew 21: 12-16). This term our 
Christian Value is FRIENDSHIP and FELLOWSHIP, our focus 

story is The story of Jesus and his best friend John 
(Stories throughout the New Testament) and we have been 
revisiting PEACE with the story of The Stilling of the Storm 

(Matthew 8: 23-27).

In our classes, reflecting on worships, we discussed what 
friendship means to us: 

Emilia: “Love your friend like you love your neighour. Love 
is important within friendship.” 

Ariana: “Friendship is love that holds your heart.” 
Rio: “A bond built on trust, forgiveness and experiences 

you face together.” 

 Next term we will be exploring the Christian Value of 
Perseverance and revisiting the value of Courage.

Nancy: Dear God, 
I want to pray for the sick, 
cold and hungry. I hope that 
everyone knows that they are 
loved. 
Amen.

Umer: Dear Lord, 
God, you are the 
best. 
God, you made 
everything. 
Thank you for the 
whales, snails and 
quails. 
Thank you for the 
trees and leaves and 
seas. 
Thank you for 
everything! 
Amen.

Madison: Dear 
God, 
We thank you 
lord everyday 
for bringing 
joy in every 
way. 
Amen.

Alfie: Dear God, 
Thank you for the friends that help me 
each day. Help us to be kind, 
uplifting and motivating towards 
others. Creation is important because 
it is what makes us unique in our 
personalities and our friendships. 
Amen.

Brandon: Dear God, 
I hope everyone has 
a bright, 
successful and 
happy year ahead of 
them. Amen.

Leah: Dear Lord 
in heaven, 
Thank you for 
making animals 
and people. 
Thank you for 
making the 
world and more 
importantly 
making everyone 
so special. 
Amen.

Izzy: Dear 
Lord, 
Thank you for 
giving us 
life. You gave 
us our God 
given talents 
(smarts) and 
love. Thank 
you for a 
wonderful 
world. 
Amen.

If you would like your prayer  featured in 
our next newsletter then please pass it 

onto your  class Collective Worship 
Councilor.

Being an Agent of Change is a key part of  our 
Christian nature at Bourne Abbey C of E Primary 
Academy. It sounds like the job of a super hero, 

doesn’t it? 
It is an incredibly important role but anyone 

(absolutely anyone) can motivate themselves to be 
an Agent of Change. We all have the power to do 

something, to change just one thing that can have a 
positive effect on the people or world around us! 

Thank you for showing courageous advocacy 
through your donations, during Harvest time, to our 
local food bank here in Bourne- we managed to raise 

a massive 133.3kg in donations- incredible! 
Who will be our next Agent of Change at Bourne 

Abbey and earn their special badge? We can’t wait 
to hear about all of the amazing changes you are 

making!


